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12:30 PM – 1:00 PM
Registration of Members

1:00 PM
Call to Order .........................................................................................................1:15 PM
Roll Call

1:15 PM
Attendance Report ..............................................................................................Jacqueline Smith
Rules of the 5th Annual Meeting............................................................................Skip Frey
Minutes of the GFUSBC 3rd Annual Meeting..........................................................Skip Frey

Reports of Officers
President’s Report ................................................................................................Paul Rumbaugh
Association Manager Report.................................................................................Skip Frey
Financial Reports ..................................................................................................Skip Frey
Audit Report ........................................................................................................Pat Jaco
Acts of the GFUSBC Board of Directors .................................................................Skip Frey

Elections

Committee and Board Reports
Awards .................................................................................................................Bobby Phillips
Certification & Inspection .....................................................................................DJ Johnson
Finance & Budget .................................................................................................Skip Frey
Publicity ...............................................................................................................Larry Roath
Tournaments........................................................................................................Skip Frey
Ways & Means .....................................................................................................Terry Holloway
Website................................................................................................................DJ Johnson
Workshop.............................................................................................................Brenda Chambers
Youth Committee .................................................................................................Dave Brady
Scholarship...........................................................................................................Brenda Chambers

Unfinished Business

New Business
Nominating Report for 2010.................................................................................Skip Frey

Election of Officers and Directors
GFUSBC Delegates & Alternates to Virginia State Jamboree & 2011 Annual Meeting 
GFUSBC Delegates & Alternates to2011 USBC Annual Meeting – Grapevine, TX

Adjournment ..............................................................................................................3:10 PM

AGENDA
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Greater Fredericksburg USBC
2009-2010 Officers and Board of Directors

EXECUTIVE BOARD

PRESIDENT
Paul L. Rumbaugh, II

1st Vice President 2nd Vice President

Vacant
Brenda D. Chambers

3rd Vice President Sergeant-at-Arms
Terry C. Holloway Jacqueline L. Smith

ASSOCIATION MANAGER
Skip Frey

DIRECTORS
#1 #4 -
Larry D. Roath Richard E. Bergey

#2 #5-
Donnell J. Johnson

Vacant

#3 #6-
Patricia A. Jaco Gerald T. Charlwood

30 Lafayette St
  Stafford, VA 22554
  Home:  (540) 657-6952

  3519 Timber Ridge Dr
  Fredericksburg, VA 22408
  Home:  (540) 710-9804

  4303 Bridlepath Ct
  Fredericksburg, VA 22408
  Home:  (540) 845-6289

  PO Box 221
  Thornburg, VA  22565
  Home:  (540) 507-4014

  4517 Greenfield Drive
  Fredericksburg, VA 22408
  Home:  (540) 373-7534

  69 Devonne Drive
  Fredericksburg, VA 22407
  Home:  (540) 898-1403

  2406 Valentine Drive
  Bumpass, VA  23024
  Home:  (804) 448-5633

  8250 Burrell Lane
  King George, VA  22485
  Home:  (540) 775-4207

  28661 Morel Way
  Rhoadesville, VA  22542
  Home:  (540) 854-8219

  12007 Buckminister Ct
  Fredericksburg, VA 22407
  Home:  (540) 736-8158

Youth

Youth

Youth
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To the Members assembled at the GFUSBC 5th Annual Meeting

Total Eligible to Vote: __27___ Youth Issues Only: __3__

Total in Attendance: __27___

:

I, the Sergeant-at-Arms, have registered members assuring that they have proper credentials and 
have made an accurate count of those present.

At the 5th Annual Meeting of Greater Fredericksburg USBC held at Liberty Lanes - Massaponax, 
Fredericksburg, VA, on Saturday, April 3, 2010 the following are in attendance:

GFUSBC Officers: ___4__

GFUSBC Directors: ___3__

GFUSBC Adult Members: ___17__ GFUSBC Adult – Youth Rep ___0__

GFUSBC Youth Members: ___3__

Guests: ___0__
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To the Members of the GFUSBC assembled at the 5th  Annual Meeting at 
Liberty Lanes Massaponax, Fredericksburg, VA, on Saturday, April 3, 
2010:

Rules of the 2010 Annual Meeting

For Against

We, the GFUSBC Board of Directors, present for your approval the following rules to
govern the 5th Annual Meeting of the Greater Fredericksburg USBC Association.

1. Roberts Rules of Order, Newly Revised, will govern the procedure of this Annual 
Meeting, provided it does not conflict with the Bylaws of the GFUSBC.

2. Members’ credentials shall be accepted no later than 2:30 p.m. on Saturday, 
April 3, 2010, except when authorized by the members seated for the meeting.  
All members and Board of Director members shall have the privilege of voice 
and vote.

3. A member wishing to be recognized must properly address the Chair and clearly 
state his/her name in full.

4. All motions submitted at the 5th Annual Meeting shall be stated in the 
affirmative.  Any proposed amendments contained in the Legislative Committee 
Report do not require a motion or a second and the Committee chairman will 
make a recommendation or adoption.

5. At the direction of the President, the proposer of an amendment may be 
required to submit an amendment in writing with a copy to the Chair before or 
at the time it is proposed from the floor.

6. A member shall be permitted to speak only twice on any question, limiting each 
discussion to two minutes.  Discussion shall be confined strictly to the motion 
on the floor and all questions and answers shall be directed to the Chair.

7. In order to expedite the business of the 5th Annual Meeting, the members shall 
give courteous and full attention to the speaker having the floor.

8. Members desiring to leave the meeting and not planning to return shall notify 
the Sergeant-at-Arms.  Ballots shall be turned in at the door.

9. Visitors and guests shall be seated by the Sgt-at-Arms.

10. Members must be present to be eligible for door prizes.

11. Exceptions to these rules may be made at the discretion of the presiding officer.
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Mr. President, Officers, Directors, Members and Guests:

Actions on the Minutes of the April 11, 2009 4th Annual Meeting of the 
Greater Fredericksburg USBC Association

To the Members Assembled at the 5th Annual Meeting:

Attached are the minutes from the 4th Annual Meeting of the Greater Fredericksburg 
USBC held at Liberty Center - Massaponax, Fredericksburg, VA on April 11, 2009.

Skip Frey, Association Manager
Greater Fredericksburg USBC
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Minutes of the Greater Fredericksburg USBC Association
Annual Meeting

Credentials

Rules Governing the 2009 Annual Meeting

Actions on the 3rd Annual Meeting Minutes

President’s Report

April 11, 2009 @ Liberty Center, Massaponax, Fredericksburg, VA

With due notice having been given in accordance with USBC Bylaws, President Paul L. 
Rumbaugh, II called the meeting to order at 1:10 PM.

President Rumbaugh welcomed the attendees and introduced the GFUSBC Board of 
Directors.

Phylliss Massaro, GFUSBC Sergeant-at-Arms, gave her credentials report.  In 
attendance were 4 GFUSBC Officers, 6 GFUSBC Directors, 17 GFUSBC Members, a 
total of 27 eligible to vote on all issues, and 5 eligible to vote on Youth issues, with a 
total in attendance of 27.

Rules governing the Annual Meeting were read by Skip Frey, who moved they be 
accepted.  Seconded and approved.

After a few minutes for review, the minutes were accepted as written.

The President stated that as his two-year term comes to a close, it’s time to reflect on 
the past year.  Although he’s enjoyed being your Association President, it certainly 
takes much more time than he anticipated.  He further stated that he has gained a 
great appreciation for the past and present board members, who unselfishly donate 
their time and energy to make this organization successful.

The President reported that our membership dropped about 8 percent from last year 
and mirrors the trend happening across the country over the last several years.  USBC 
is going to change many things about how they do business and those changes will 
dictate changes we also will have to make.  More information will come out at the 
USBC Convention later this month and over the summer.

The President, continued by stating that with the drop in membership, the Board of 
Directors voted to add $3,000 to the Association tournaments’ prize funds in an 
attempt to increase participation.  However, this action achieved mixed results --
participation dropped in the Women’s and Youth tournaments, while the Open grew 
slightly and the Senior tournament grew by 1/3.

The President touched on some of the Board’s accomplishments over the past year.  
GFUSBC now has a new logo approved by USBC that complies with USBC’s branding 
requirements.  The logo was applied to a new shirt for each Board member, so they 
would be recognized at GFUSBC tournaments and state and national meetings.  The 
Registered Volunteer Program was started.  The GFUSBC Board set the example by 
every member going through a national background check and being registered with 
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USBC, along with many of the youth volunteers to ensure our youth our protected and 
bowl in a safe environment.  Timeliness of award processing has also improved.

The President congratulated Brenda Chambers for being named the VA State Youth 
Volunteer of the Year for her unfailing support of the Massaponax youth program.  He 
also mentioned that, in June, the Virginia State men’s, women’s, and youth 
organizations will form one merged association that will be looking for local 
associations to host tournaments in 2011.  We will be discussing this during 
upcoming board meetings and with our center managers to see if we can bring one to 
Fredericksburg.

The President closed his address by thanking everyone for attending today’s annual 
meeting and showing that you care about your Association.  He reminded all in 
attendance that his is their Association and the Board works for you and all the 
members of the GFUSBC to promote the sport of bowling.

Association Manger Frey provided the following:

As of March 31st the membership total was 2,185 (1,993 adult and 192 youth 
memberships) – a decrease in membership of 181 from this time last year.

We had 35 winter leagues for the 2008-2009 season.

GFUSBC held a workshop on August 11, 2008.  The Association was able to present 
relative information to everyone at one time. Everyone benefited from the group 
presentation and participation.  League secretaries were able to pick-up their league 
kits for the winter season which gave them ample time to prepare for the start of their 
leagues.

This year’s workshop will be held on August 8th at the Harrison Road Community 
Center.

In the 2007-2008 season there were numerous comments about delays in getting 
awards back to league secretaries.  Several factors – the inexperience of both the 
Association Manager and Awards Committee Chairman, and the less than timely 
submission of award applications by many of the league secretaries – were major 
contributors to these delays.  Consequently, one of my top priorities for 2008-09 was 
to make the awards process more timely.  Frey was pleased to report that there has 
been great strides made in this area.  Overall, the association has met their goal of 
getting awards back to the respective league secretaries 30 days from receipt – in 
many cases a week after award application submission.  A major factor in us being 
able to achieve this goal is the dedication of the league secretaries to file award 
applications in a timelier manner.  This timeliness in filing applications has a direct 
correlation with an increase use of email to transmit applications.  As a result, 

Association Manager’s Report

Membership Report:

Leagues:

Workshop:

League Award Distribution
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through March 31st, the association has processed over 5,100 USBC and local awards.  
In addition, we have processed 49 Honor Score awards.  Thanks to both the league 
secretaries and Bobby Phillips, Chairman of the Awards Committee, for their efforts in 
improving our award process.

Association sponsored tournaments held during the 2008-09 season had mixed 
results.  In hopes of increasing tournament participation the Board of Directors 
allocated an additional $3,000 into the 4 association sponsored tournaments’ prize 
funds.  In addition, the Board authorized the lowering of the minimum age for entry 
into the Seniors Tournament to 50 years old.  These two actions seemed to have a 
positive impact on the Seniors Tournament which saw overall participation increase by 
32 percent.  This was not the case in the Open Championship which saw its numbers 
remain relatively unchanged.  However, participation in the Women’s and Youth 
Championships declined by 35 and 17 percent, respectively.  The following is a 
synopsis of the 4 tournaments held during the 2008-09 winter season.

The Senior Tournament was held at Liberty Lanes 
- Stafford November 15th and 16th 2008.  There were 33 Doubles, 65 Singles, and 
61 All Events participating with a total prize fund of $2,154.50, which included 
$500 in additional sponsorship.  Next year’s tournament is scheduled to be 
conducted in November 2009, at AMF Fredericksburg.

The Women’s Championship was held at 
Liberty Center - Massaponax, January 10th and 11th, 2009.  There were 20 Teams, 
40 Doubles, 80 Singles, and 89 All Events (80 in the handicapped event and 9 in 
the scratch event) with a total prize fund of $3,540.50, which included $500 in 
additional sponsorship.  Next year’s tournament is scheduled for January 2010, at 
Liberty Lanes - Stafford.

The Youth Championship was conducted at 
Liberty Lanes - Stafford on February 14th and 15th 2009.  There were 15 Teams, 29 
Doubles, 73 Singles (58 handicapped event and 15 in the optional scratch event), 
53 All Events with a total prize fund of $3,091, which included $1,150 in additional 
sponsorship.  The entire prize fund was distributed through the USBC SMART 
scholarship program.  Next year’s tournament is scheduled for February 2010, at 
AMF Fredericksburg.

The GFUSC Open Championship for all Adult 
members was held at AMF, Fredericksburg on March 7th and 8th 2009.  There were 
46 Teams, 97 Doubles, 194 Singles, and 164 All Events entries.  In the optional 
Scratch division, there were 8 Teams, 19 Doubles, 43 Singles, and 36 All Events 
entries.  The total prize fund was $10,137 which included $2,500 ($1,500 from the 
association and $1,000 from private sources) in additional sponsorship.  Next 
year’s tournament is scheduled for March 2010, at Liberty Center - Massaponax.

GFUSBC Tournaments

GFUSBC Senior Tournament:  

GFUSBC Women’s Championship:  

GFUSBC Youth Championship:  

GFUSBC Open Championship:  
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2009-2010 MEMBERSHIP FEES

2009-2010 YOUTH DUES

Charitable Donations

BVL (Bowlers to Veterans Link)

Susan G. Komen

Financial Report

Relative to Adult membership fees there has been no indication from USBC what the 
fees will be for the upcoming 2009-2010 season.  We have been informed that the 
award program will change in 2009-2010.  More details on these changes will be 
provided at the Association workshop in August 2009.

Relative to the Youth program, the fee structure will increase by $3.75, as follows:

USBC Membership $ 14.50
Processing Fee $ 2.00
State USBC Youth $ 0.50

$ 17.00

The USBC Membership portion will increase by $5.  This increase will be partially 
offset by eliminating the $3.25 local association dues and replacing it with a $2 
processing fee.  State dues remain unchanged.  In order to encourage youth 
participation the USBC will also change the process for youth sanctioning.  Bowling 
centers will now have the option of sanctioning their youth leagues directly.  Although 
the USBC anticipates that most youth sanctioning will be done by local associations, 
the current WinLabs system will no longer be used for youth sanctioning and awards, 
but will be replaced with an internet based system.  According to discussions with an 
USBC youth official, the increase in dues will be used for more and nicer awards and, 
hopefully, a bowling shirt for each participant.  Additional details on changes to the 
Youth program will be provided at the Association Workshop in August 2009.

The Association Manager presented the following status of BVL and Susan G. Komen 
collection efforts.

.  Collection drives were made at each tournament 
and GFUSBC event.  Moreover, several leagues have taken the pledge of support by 
donating a portion of their 50/50 league drives.  As of April 1st, GFUSBC has 
collected $1,347.20 for BVL this fiscal year. 

.  As of April 1st, GFUSBC has collected $1,171.33, for the USBC 
Bowl for the Cure this fiscal year.

Manager Frey presented the following statements of financial standing for the 
GFUSBC account, as of March 31, 2009.
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BUDGET ANALYSIS OF GENERAL ACCOUNT
2008-2009 FISCAL YEAR

INCOME BUDGET ACTUAL

TOTAL INCOME 23,100 20,243

                   EXPENDITURES
SERVICES BUDGET ACTUAL

TOTAL SERVICES 20,630 10,832

OPERATING BUDGET ACTUAL

TOTAL OPERATING 3,765 2,259

08-09 Membership Dues
   Adult Dues 14,000 12,463
   Youth Dues      650 536
Lane Inspection Fees      690 690
Ways & Means   7,000 5,878
Publicity – Ads     360 335
Interest from General Account 100 41
Registered Volunteer Program (RVP) 300 300
Misc. Income 0 0

Annual Meeting      350 0
Workshop 350 380
Awards/Engraving 5,000 3,403
Certification/Inspection      400 0
Public Relations      1,610 1,104
Registered Volunteer Program 600 600
Ways & Means   4,500 2,606
Website & Yearly ISP Subscription 120 119
Scholarship     1,000 0
Youth 500 0
Tournament Cash Prize Addition 3,000 3,000
Travel to National/State Conferences 3,000 0
Miscellaneous Expenses 200 0

Board Meetings 0 0
Corporation Fee       25 0
Equipment Maintenance      100 0
Equipment & S/W Purchase      500 179
Financial Review – Outside      500 0
Postage      300 42
Supplies   1,300 1,146
Telephone      540 294
07-08 Tax Prep 0 0
Uniforms & Accessories 500 598
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SALARIES & TAXES BUDGET ACTUAL

TOTAL SALARIES & Taxes   6,500 4,338

TOTAL EXPENDITURES
INCOME OVER EXPENSES

30,895
(7,795)

17,429
2,814

Acts of the GFUSBC Board of Directors

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Awards

Certification and Inspection

Finance & Budget

Public Relations

Tournaments

Ways & Means

Website 

Workshop

Youth

Scholarship

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

NEW BUSINESS

Association Manager 6,000 4,000
Employer Taxes      500 338

Hearing no inquiries, the President stated that the financial report will be placed on 
file subject to audit review.

Association Manager Skip Frey, had nothing further to add to his report and moved to 
accept the acts of the board, which was seconded and approved.

- Report on file

- Report on file

- Report on file

– Report on file

- Report on file

- Report on file

- Report on file

- Report on file

– Report on file

– Report on file

None

None
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Nominating Committee Report

2009 Virginia State USBC Jamboree (September 2009)
Annual Meeting (May 2010)

2010 USBC Annual Meeting – Reno, NV

Joan Trotter, Nominating Committee Chairman, presented the following report:

President - Paul L. Rumbaugh II, elected by acclamation
2nd Vice President - Brenda D. Chambers, elected by acclamation
Sergeant At Arms Jacqueline L. Smith, elected by acclamation
Director #2 - Donnell J. Johnson, elected by acclamation
Director #5 - David A. Brady, elected by acclamation
Director #6 - Gerald T. Charlwood, elected by acclamation

The above were elected for a term of two years

GFUSBC Delegates (3) - Paul L. Rumbaugh, II, President, Skip Frey, Association 
Manager, and DJ Johnson, Director, elected by acclamation.

GFUSBC Alternates – Bobby Phillips, Larry Roath, Director, and Jerry Charlwood, 
Director, elected by acclamation.

GFUSBC Delegates (2) - Skip Frey, Association Manager, and Bobby Phillips elected by 
acclamation.

GFUSBC Alternates (2) - Paul Rumbaugh, President, and Terry Holloway, Vice 
President, elected by acclamation.

The above Delegates and Alternates were elected for a term of one year.

After closing remarks by President Rumbaugh, the meeting adjourned at 3:03 PM.



OFFICERREPORTS
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President’s Report 
2009 - 2010

The 2009 – 2010 winter bowling season is rapidly coming to a close and 
summer leagues will soon be organizing.  I’m sure you have all noticed by now the 
changes USBC has made in an attempt to stop the decline in membership.  USBC 
changed the awards program, allowed rule changes for leagues, and made massive 
changes to the Youth Program, all affecting our local organization.  Our adult and 
youth membership dropped 3% and 13% respectively this year, numbers less than the 
nationwide statistics.

Despite a drop in membership, our four tournaments maintained approximately 
the same number of participants as last year.  The Youth tournament was down 
slightly, but this could be contributed to the eligibility changes.  The Association again 
added $3,000 to the various prize funds.

I want to highlight some of the Board’s accomplishments over the past year.  
The lane certification committee certified every center in the Association.  The publicity 
committee improved the newsletters, now printing them in color.  The fourth and last 
newsletter for this season will be published later this month.  We have a very 
attractive and easy to use web page that is continuously updated with high scores, 
averages, and tournament news.  The awards committee is working up some changes 
to the awards program for next year.  Timeliness of award processing continues to 
improve.  The ways and means committee stocked up some GFUSBC logo shirts and 
other items that were pretty popular.  The scholarship committee interviewed 
candidates and dispersed $1,000 in scholarship money.

Youth bowlers from AMF Fredericksburg and Liberty Centers Stafford and 
Massaponax traveled to Indianapolis for Youth Nationals and are busy raising funds 
for their trip to Indianapolis again this year.

Courtney Tripp, the tournament director for the Historic Fredericksburg 
Women’s tournament asked us to run brackets and an instant raffle table during her 
tournament last June.  The Board of Directors voted to donate all of the proceeds to 
our charities, the Susan G. Komen Fund for the Cure and Bowlers to Veterans Link.  
Our efforts raised over $1,600 split between the two.

In June, the Virginia State men’s, women’s, and youth organizations formed 
one merged association.  The merged association was looking for local associations to 
host tournaments in 2011.  We submitted a winning bid to host the 2011 Mixed State 
Tournament during three weekends in February.  The team event will be at AMF 
Fredericksburg and Liberty Center Massaponax will host the singles and doubles 
competition.  This will force us to adjust our local tournament schedule next year.  
We’ll also be looking for some volunteers to assist us.  We typically run our 
Association tournaments with just Board members and a couple of other volunteers.  
The Mixed Tournament will require us to have 10 – 12 people at each Center to ensure 
the tournament runs smoothly.  If things go well, we could have another tournament 
in 2013.



Greater Fredericksburg USBC
5th Annual Meeting
April 3, 2010

18

In closing, I’d like to thank all those that made this year a success and look 
forward to working with our Board members and volunteers, both old and new, in the 
coming year.

Paul L. Rumbaugh II
President
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ASSOCIATION MANAGER REPORT

MEMBERSHIP REPORT

LEAGUES

WORKSHOP

LEAGUE AWARDS

GFUSBC TOURNAMENTS

GFUSBC Senior Tournament

GFUSBC Women’s Championship

It is my privilege to review the progress we have made this season.

As of March 31st our membership total is 2,107 (1,940 adult and 167 youth 
memberships.)  This is a decrease in membership of 78 from this time last year.

We have 33 winter leagues for the 2009-2010 season

A GFUSBC workshop was held on August 8, 2009.  The Association was able to 
present relative information to everyone at one time. Everyone benefited from the 
group presentation and participation.  League secretaries were able to pick-up their 
league kits for the winter season which gave them ample time to prepare for the start 
of their leagues.

This year’s workshop will be held on August 7th at the Harrison Road Community 
Center.

I’m happy to report that we have remained very timely in the distribution of GFUSBCA
and USBC awards to the adult league bowlers.  I’m sorry to say that this is not the 
case with our youth leagues.  Since USBC took our youth bowlers out of WinLabs and 
put them into a web-based system, pulling of local awards for the youth has become a 
more time consuming task.  Relative to USBC Youth Awards, the increase in the 
number of available awards and a major loosening of award criteria dramatically 
increased the workload.

The Board of Directors continued to allocate an additional $3,000 into the 4 
association sponsored tournaments’ prize funds and tournament flyers were 
distributed earlier in the year.  As was the case last year, the 2009-2010 Association 
sponsored tournaments had mixed results.  Details of tournament participation can 
be found in the Tournament Committee Report.

The Senior Tournament was held at AMF on November 14th and 15th 2009.  There 
were 30 Doubles, 50 Singles, and 45 All Events participating with a total prize fund 
of $1,840, which included $500 in additional sponsorship.

Next year’s tournament is scheduled to be conducted in November 2010 at Liberty 
Center - Massaponax.

The Women’s Championship was held at Liberty Center – Stafford on January 23rd

and 24th, 2010.  There were 25 Teams, 51 Doubles, 102 Singles, 97 All Events 
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(Handicap) and 16 All Events (Scratch) with a total prize fund of $4,250.50, which 
included $500 in additional sponsorship.  

Next year’s tournament is scheduled for January 2011 at AMF.

The Youth Championship was conducted at AMF on February 13th and 14th 2010.  
There were 12 Teams, 25 Doubles, 50 Singles (Handicap), 5 Singles (Scratch), 42
All Events with a total prize fund of $2,565.50, which included $1,000 in additional 
sponsorship.  The entire prize fund was distributed through the USBC SMART 
scholarship program.

A date for next year’s tournament has not been determined.  Normally this 
tournament is held in February, but the Association will be hosting the Virginia 
State Mixed Tournament in February 2011.  The youth tournament, whenever 
held, will be at Liberty Center – Massaponax.

The GFUSC Open Championship was held at Liberty Center - Massaponax on 
March 6th and 7th 2010.  There were 47 Teams, 99 Doubles, 198 Singles, and 177
All Events entries.  In the optional Scratch division, there were 6 Teams, 20 
Doubles, 43 Singles, and 36 All Events entries.  The total prize fund was 
$10,407.50 which included $2,500 ($1,500 from the association and $1,000 from 
private sources) in additional sponsorship.

Next year’s tournament is scheduled for March 2011 at Liberty Center- Stafford.

Collection drives were made at each GFUSBC event and the Association periodically 
donated a portion of bracket/instant raffle profits.  Moreover, several leagues have 
taken the pledge of support by raising funds by holding various fund raising projects.  

As of April 1st, GFUSBC has collected $1,888.49 for BVL this fiscal year.

As of April 1st, GFUSBC has collected $3,059.54, for the USBC Bowl for the Cure 
this fiscal year.

Respectfully submitted,
Skip Frey, Association Manager

GFUSBC Youth Championship

GFUSBC Open Championship

CHARITABLE DONATIONS

BVL (Bowlers to Veterans Link)

Susan G. Komen
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FINANCIAL REPORTS
2009-2010 FISCAL YEAR

BUDGET ANALYSIS OF GENERAL ACCOUNT
2009-2010 FISCAL YEAR

INCOME BUDGET ACTUAL

TOTAL INCOME 22,000 23,790

         EXPENDITURES
SERVICES BUDGET ACTUAL

TOTAL SERVICES 19,955 15,772

The following statements represent the financial standing for the GFUSBC account as 
of March 31, 2010.

To the best of my knowledge, these statements are true and correct.  An audit of these 
statements will be conducted after the Fiscal Year closes on July 31, 2010. 

_________________________________________
Skip Frey
Association Manager

Membership Dues
   Adult Dues 13,500 12,432
   Youth Dues      390 447
Lane Inspection Fees      690 690
Ways & Means   7,000 9,325
Publicity – Ads     360 165
Interest from General Account 60 15
Registered Volunteer Program (RVP) 0 0
Misc. Income 0 716

Annual Meeting      350 0
Workshop 425 409
Awards/Engraving 5,000 3,070
Certification/Inspection      400
Public Relations      1,835 1,296
Registered Volunteer Program 25 0
Ways & Means   4,500 6,293
Website & Yearly ISP Subscription 120 131
Scholarship     1,000 1,000
Youth 500 0
Tournament Cash Prize Addition 3,500 3,000
Travel to National/State Conferences 2,300 500
Miscellaneous Expenses 0 73
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OPERATING BUDGET ACTUAL

TOTAL OPERATING 4,625 1,661

SALARIES & TAXES BUDGET ACTUAL

TOTAL SALARIES & Taxes   6,500 4,338

TOTAL EXPENDITURES
INCOME OVER EXPENSES

31,080
(9,080)

21,771
2,019

Board Meetings 0 0
Corporation Fee       25 0
Equipment Maintenance      0 0
Equipment & S/W Purchase     1,000 0
Financial Review – Outside      500 0
Postage      200 62
Supplies   1,855 879
Telephone      720 505
Yearbook (Average Book) 200 162
Uniforms & Accessories 125 53

Association Manager 6,000 4,000
Employer Taxes      500 338

See the Appendix section for the Profit and Loss and Balance Sheet statements for August 1, 
2009 through March 31, 2010.
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Audit of GFUSBCA Financial Records
August 1, 2007 thru July 31, 2009

Memo:

To: Paul Rumbaugh, President , Greater Fredericksburg USBCA

From: Patricia Jaco

Subject: Auditing of Financial Records for FY 2007-2009

Date: March 14, 2010

Cc: Robert “Skip” Frey III , Association Manager

I have completed the audit of the Financial Records for the Greater 
Fredericksburg USBCA for the periods August, 2007 through July, 2009.  I have found 
that all funds have been accounted for and look to be in good order.

I did find that before the new manager had taken over that there were a number 
of finance charges and late fees on the Visa account.  Since the new manager has 
taken over this problem seems to be alleviated. 

I do however have a few suggestions to make the audit easier in the future:

A. I suggest that each check written have back-up to show why the 
check was written.

B. Each deposit should have back-up to show where the money came 
from.

C. That the board address outstanding checks; some over two years old.

My audit of this organization shows that it is fiscally sound with just a few 
minor financial procedures that need to be altered. 

If you have any question, please feel free to contact me.
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.

ACTS OF THE GFUSBC BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Date Action

The Greater Fredericksburg Board of Directors held 8 regular meetings since the last Annual 
Meeting.  The following report summarizes action taken at each of those meetings.  In each 
instance, proper notice was given and a quorum of the board was present.

April 20, 2009 Cancel the May BOD meeting and hold meetings during the summer 
months on the third Wednesday of every month

June 7, 2009 By unanimous email vote, the BOD voted to provide $190 toward the 
Youth Scratch Tournament.

June 10, 2009 Board authorized all net proceeds from the Instant Raffle and Brackets
collected at the Historic Fredericksburg Tournament be evenly donated 
to the Susan G. Komen and BVL charities.

June 10, 2009 Board tentatively approved dates for each BOD meeting thru December 
2009 (8/19, 9/21, 10/19, 11/16, 12/21, and 1/18).

June 10, 2009 Board also approved tournament dates – Senior Tournament--Nov 14th 
and 15th; Women’s Tournament--January 23rd and 24th; Youth 
Tournament--February 13th and 14th; and Open Tournament--March 
6th and 7th.

June 10, 2009 Board approved April 3rd as the date for the GFUSBCA Annual 
Meeting.

July 15, 2009 Board approved the FY 2009-10 operating budget.
August 19, 2009 Board approved the applying to host the 2011 VA State Mixed 

Tournament.
November 16, 2009 Board approved the use of Youth committee funds to purchase trophies 

for the one-day Youth scratch tournament held in October.
December 21, 2009 Board approved the Awards Committee to develop criteria for the 

awarding of annual awards..
December 21, 2009 Board approved the purchase of a Jacket and its presentation to Deborah 

Johnson for past service in both FAWBA and GFUSBC.
February 15, 2010 Board approved writing off the remaining RVP receivables..
March 15, 2010 Board approved the Scholarship Committees recommendations for

awarding the Youth and Adult Scholarships.
March 15, 2010 Board approved $600 from the Open Championship brackets be evenly 

donated to the Susan G. Komen and BVL charities.
March 15, 2010 Approved $100 for the sponsorship of a tee at the upcoming Liberty 

Youth Legends golf tournament fund raiser
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ANNUAL AWARD COMMITTEE REPORT
2009-2010 SEASON

Committee members:
    D J Johnson
    Larry Roath
   Terry Holloway
   Bobby K. Phillips Jr. Chairperson

  
The year has been one of change for the committee. We set out with several goals.  The 
two most important were:

1. Restructure local awards criteria to make achievement more meaningful to 
association membership.

2. Improve the recognition process for GFUSBC Handicap Team Tournament 
champions.

The committee, with approval from the board, established new elevated criteria for 
earning an award. The new plan is more challenging and makes each GFUSBC Local 
award more meaningful to our bowlers.  

Secondly, to enhance tournament recognition, the committee established the awarding 
of jackets for our handicap team tournament winners. 

The committee was also charged with making sure our youth awards are set up to 
provide the best overall achievement criteria for all levels of young bowlers.  To 
accomplish this, we reached out to the youth committee and have used their ideas and 
suggestions to keep the youth awards as rewarding and meaningful as possible. 

We are discussing new awards for the future which you will hear about as criteria is 
established and approved. 

The Awards Committee has done all of the above, as well as met Awards Committee 
Budget commitments and turned awards around in a timely fashion.

This committee is always trying to find new ways to award our members in new and 
exciting manners and would appreciate any ideas the membership might have on new 
awards for the future.  Please feel free to contact any member of the committee with 
your ideas. There are no ideas too wild or crazy and we will entertain all suggestions. 
This is your award committee and our goal is to make bowling a rewarding enterprise 
for all of us.

Bobby K. Phillips Jr
Chair Person
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GFUSBC LANE CERTIFICATION COMMITTEE
ANNUAL REPORT

2009-2010

:

Chairperson - Robert ‘Skip’ Frey
Deputy - D.J. Johnson
Members - Larry Roath

Terry Holloway
Chuck Husted

Committee Actions

Lane certification inspections were conducted and discrepancies were corrected 
at AMF Fredericksburg (50 lanes), Liberty Center Massponax (48 lanes), Liberty 
Center Stafford (30 lanes) and Cannon Ball Lanes (10 lanes) during April 
through August 2009.  All centers met the USBC specifications.  The USBC 
requirements that certification inspection be conducted prior to the beginning 
of each bowling season (first day of August).  They recommend that inspections 
begin in May in order that the centers can correct the discrepancies prior to 
beginning of the bowling season.  The Greater Fredericksburg USBC 
Association certification inspections will begin the last week in April of 2010 for 
the 2010-2011 bowling season.  

Lane dressing tapes were made at the four (4) centers during September and 
October of 2009. A second set of tapes where made at Cannon Ball Lanes in 
March 2010 (lane dressing machine went through a major repair process).  All 
centers met USBC standards.  The USBC requirements are that tapes be made 
for each center once during the bowling year.  The tapes for the 2010-2011 
bowling year will be made in the September and October 2010 time frame.

AMF Fredericksburg, Liberty Center Massaponax and Liberty Center Stafford 
are certified to conduct Sport Bowling leagues.  Only the PBA Experience (sport 
pattern) league at Liberty Center Stafford was certified during the 2008 – 2009 
season.  That league will certified for 2009 – 2010 summer season.

I would like thank the all the people that assisted in the lane and lane dressing 
certification inspections.  They were Deborah Johnson, Chuck Husted, Larry 
Roath, Dick Jaco and Bobby Phillips.  I would like say that the management 
and personal at each center were very helpful and cooperative.  This allowed us 
to make the inspections at the most convenient time for all involved.  Thank 
you again.

Deputy Chairperson

D.J. Johnson

Ø

Ø

Ø

Ø

D.J. Johnson
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FINANCE & BUDGET

GREATER FREDERICKSBURG USBC
BUDGET FOR FISCAL YEAR 2009-2010

Approved, Board of Directors – July 15, 2009

2009-2010 Proposed Budget
AMOUNT SUB-TOTAL TOTAL

INCOME

14,580

Unrelated Income

7,420

TOTAL INCOME 22,000

EXPENDITURES

It is the responsibility of the Finance and Budget Committee to determine the GFUSBC 
estimated income and expenses for a given fiscal season.  In addition, all projects 
and/or time expenditures must be reviewed to determine if the necessary funds are 
available to cover them.

The proposed budget was presented to the Board of Directors for review at the 
GFUSBC Board Meeting held July 15, 2009.

The GFUSBC Board of Directors approved the following budget for the 2009-2010
season.

Respectively submitted,

Skip Frey

Membership Dues

Adult 13,500

Youth 390

Lane Inspection Fees 690

Ways & Means Receipts 7,000

Public Relations Income - Ads 360

Interest from General Account 60

Registered Volunteer Program (RVP) 0

Misc. Income 0

Annual Meeting 350

Workshop 425

Awards/Engraving 5,000

Certification/Inspection 400

Public Relations 1,835

SERVICES
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Registered Volunteer Program (RVP) 25

Ways & Means Purchases 4,500

Website & Yearly ISP Subscription 120

Scholarship 1,000

Youth 500

Tournament Cash Prize Addition 3,500

Travel to National/State Conferences 2,300

Miscellaneous Expenses 0

Board Meetings 0

Corporation Fee 25

Equipment -  Maintenance 0

Equipment & S/W - New Purchase 1,000

Financial Review - Outside 500

Postage 200

Supplies 1,855

Telephone 720

Yearbook (Average Book) 200

07-08 Tax Prep 0

Uniforms & Accessories 125

Association Manager 6,000

Employer Taxes 500

SERVICE 64.2%
OPERATING 14.9%
SALARIES & TAXES 20.9%

TOTAL ESTIMATED SERVICES 19,955

TOTAL ESTIMATED OPERATING: 4,625

TOTAL ESTIMATED SALARIES & TAXES 6,500

TOTAL ESTIMATED EXPENDITURES 31,080

BALANCE INCOME OVER EXPENDITURES -9,080

PERCENTAGE OF BUDGET EXPENDITURES BY CATEGORY

OPERATING

SALARIES & TAXES
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Public Relations Committee
Chairman – Larry Roath

Historian and Assistant Newsletter Editor – Peggy Roath

Public Relations Committee

Chairman – Larry Roath
Historian and Assistant Newsletter Editor – Peggy Roath

The goals of the Public Relations Committee for 2010 and 2011 are multiple.  The 
committee is responsible for advertising and promoting Greater Fredericksburg USBC 
(GFUSBC) events as required by the various committee chairmen and The Association 
Board of Directors.  These include, but are not limited to, bowling tournaments, 
general membership meetings, elections and special events.  We accomplished this in 
a variety of ways.

Flyers are designed and distributed to association members to announce upcoming 
functions as required by the Board of Directors and any of the working committees.   
We personally promote upcoming events, like the Senior Tournament, while 
distributing the Lanes and Frames newsletter.  Posters are designed and placed in 
bowling centers to publicize association tournaments.

Larry and Peggy Roath (association volunteer) collect association news, pictures, 
business advertisements and items of interest in order to write and publish the Lanes 
and Frames Newsletter.  Contributions come from association board members, 
bowlers, league secretaries and the Internet. The newsletter is published four times 
during the year in conjunction with the Senior Tournament, Women’s Championship, 
Open Championship and the Youth Tournament.  It is an evolving documentation of 
association activities, adult and youth bowling accomplishments, amusing stories, 
information pertinent to association secretaries and members, charity drives and 
many other useful entertaining features.  We print and distribute 900 newsletters for 
each of the four yearly issues available to all bowlers.  Advertising helps defray the 
cost of printing.

As the GFUSBC Historian, Peggy Roath collects stories, memorabilia, statistical 
documentation, names and pictures covering association events to provide a written 
and pictorial history of our organization as it evolves.  This information is stored, 
sorted and placed in albums.  The information may be displayed at various association 
functions for viewing by the general membership.

Submitted by Larry Roath, 
Public Relations Committee Chair
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TOURNAMENTS

Senior Tournament

Women’s Championship

Youth Championship

Open Championship

As a merged association, Greater Fredericksburg USBC is mandated by its charter to 
hold a minimum of three tournament competitions.  These mandated tournaments are 
the Open Championship which is open to all GFUSBC members, a Women’s 
Championship for women only, and a Youth Championship open to youth only.  In 
addition, GFUSBC conducts the Senior Tournament for adults 50 and older.

Although the Board of Directors continued to allocate an additional $3,000 into the 4 
association sponsored tournaments’ prize funds and tournament flyers were 
distributed earlier in the year, the 2009-2010 tournaments had mixed results.  
Participation in the Senior Tournament, after experiencing significant increases last 
year, dropped off slightly but remained higher than the level of two years ago.  The 
Youth Championship declined slightly, but the abnormally harsh winter may have 
been a contributing factor.  However, participation in the Women’s Championship 
increased by 25 percent over the prior year.  Likewise, the Open Championship saw a 
modest increase (4 percent) -- establishing the highest overall participation level in the 
history of the event.  We will continue to search for additional ways to increase 
tournament participation, but our best source for increasing participation is for all of 
us to encourage others to enter these GFUSBC events.

The following reflects the various tournament recaps for entries and total prize funds.  
Final distribution standings for all 4 GFUSBC tournaments can be viewed on our 
Association website -- gfusbca.org.

Total Prize Fund = $1,840
30 Doubles, 50 Singles, and 45 All Events

Total Prize Fund = $4,250.50
25 Teams, 51 Doubles, 102 Singles, 97 All Events (Hcp) and 16 All Events (Scratch)

Total Prize Fund = $2,565.50
12 Teams, 25 Doubles, 50 Singles (Hcp), 5 Singles (Scratch), 42 All Events
The entire prize fund was distributed through the USBC SMART scholarship program.

Total Prize Fund = $10,157.50
Handicap - 47 Teams, 99 Doubles, 198 Singles, 177 All Events
Scratch -     6 Teams, 20 Doubles, 43 Singles, 36 All Events

Respectfully submitted,
Skip Frey
Tournament Director
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WAYS & MEANS
2009-2010 Season

The Ways and Means Committee was very busy during the 2009 – 2010 season.  
We were at all four local GFUSBC tournaments (Senior, Women’s, Youth, and Open) 
and also raised funds at the Historic Fredericksburg Tournament last July.

At each Tournament, except the Youth tournament, we ran an instant raffle 
table.  Each raffle had 160 prizes available, including four bowling balls, four bowling 
bags and various other bowling accessories.  The raffles turned out to be a big hit with 
the tournament participants.

We also expanded the items available on the Ways and Means table.  We now 
have the GFUSBC logo available on a variety of polo shirts, t-shirts, and hats.  We sold 
over five dozen shirts during the Women’s and Open tournaments.

All of the proceeds from the Historic Fredericksburg Tournament, $1,624, and 
$600 from the Open went to the Susan G. Komen for the Cure and Bowlers to 
Veterans Link charities.

Next year, were looking forward to hosting the Mixed State Tournament and will 
be developing ideas to raise even more funds for the Association and our charities.

During Fiscal Year 2009-10, the Ways & Means had total sales of $9,325 broken down 
as follows:

Instant Raffles $2,998
Brackets- 3,391
Misc Table 1,922
Other 1,014 $9,325

This income was somewhat offset by merchandise purchases of $6,293, some of which 
remains in inventory for future sales.

Terry C. Holloway
Chairman
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GFUSBC Web Site Committee Annual Report
2009-2010

Web Master - D.J. Johnson
Members - Robert ‘Skip’ Frey

Committee Actions:

Average book for 2008-2009 was posted on the web site in August 2009.  The 
average books prior to the 2007-2008 seasons are for the women certified by 
Fredericksburg Area Women’s Bowling Association (FAWBA) only.  The average 
books after the 2006-2007 season are for all men, women and youth certified by 
GFUSBC.  All average books can be found on the Average Book page of the web 
site

The tournament results (both official and complete) for all the tournaments the 
association has conducted can be found on the Tournaments page of the web 
site.

All of the Newsletters distributed since December 2006 including the one for April 
2010 can be found on the Newsletter page of the web site.  These newsletters 
were e-mailed to the association members in the association’s list of e-mail 
addresses.  Anyone wishing to be added to the list should use the Sign Up for 
Newsletter Delivery Via E-Mail page on the web site.

All names for the current Board of Directors can be found on the Board of 
Directors page.  The Calendar of Events page contains places and dates of events 
for the 2009-20100 bowling year.  The Calendar of Events page will be updated in 
August 2010 for the 2010-2011 season. 

As of April 1, 2010, five 800 sets, ten 300 games and twenty six 11-in-a row 
scores for the 2009-2010 season have been added the list of all honor scores 
since the 2003-2004 season.  Honor scores for any season or anyone can be 
found by going to the Honor Scores page.

No specific plans have been developed to make changes or additions to the web 
page at this time.  All changes and additions must be approved by the Board of 
Directors.

Respectfully
Web Master

D.J. Johnson

Ø

Ø

Ø

Ø

Ø

Ø

D.J. Johnson
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The fourth annual GFUSBCA workshop was held on Saturday August 8th, 2009
and was a great success.  The workshop was held at the Harrison Road
Community Center. 

The Association placed a $ 50 cleaning deposit with the Parks and Recreations 
Department prior to picking up the keys to the community center.     That $ 50 
cleaning deposit was returned on August 11th, 2009 when the keys were returned.  
At that time, based on the recommendation of the workshop committee, the $ 35 
refund was used to reserve the Harrison Road Community Center for this year’s 
workshop to be held on Saturday, August 7th, 2010.  The Community Center will 
be reserved from 8am to 11pm.  The remaining $ 15 was returned to the 
association.

ANNUAL WORKSHOP COMMITTEE REPORT

Respectfully submitted,

B renda C hambers
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Greater Fredericksburg USBC Youth 
Committee
In the 2008-09 season the youth committee had two main goals entering the new 
season. 

Goal one was to fill and maintain a complete Youth Committee, which consists of three 
adults and two youths. With the addition of Mr. Gerald Charlwood we were able to 
make that goal.

Goal two was to continue a strong youth program within our association by having all 
of the programs share information and try to work more closely with each other. One 
of the ways we are trying to do this is to host tournaments for our youth within our 
own association rather than have to travel to Richmond or Northern Virginia. 

We are happy to say that we met both goals and were able to build on these during the 
2009-2010 season.

During the last year the youth committee, with the support of the entire Greater 
Fredericksburg USBC, was able to host two tournaments in addition to the youth open 
event held in February. The first tournament was an end of season scratch event held 
at AMF Fredericksburg. This was a 4 game event and was broken down into two 
divisions based on average. Division 1, which is bowlers with averages over 165, the 
winner was David Armstrong defeating Bill Symanowski in a thrilling one game roll off 
– 256 to 194. Both of these fine bowlers represented the Saturday Youth Legends 
from Massaponax. Following the initial four game series the two were tied with a 
series score of 819. In division 2, which was for bowlers with averages of 164 and 
below, the outcome was far less dramatic, though no less impressive. Samantha 
Wallace from the Liberty North Youth Legends league bowled a very impressive 807 
series for her four game series. Patrick Downs from AMF and Jessica Callahan from 
Massaponax rounded out the top three. A total of $400.00 was awarded in SMART 
funds for this tournament.

In October a 4 game season opener handicap tournament was held at Liberty Lanes in 
Massaponax. This event again drew bowlers from all three youth programs within our 
association.  In this event the scores were based on four games bowled then the lowest 
score was dropped. The total of the three remaining games was added with the 
bowler’s total handicap. Again this event was divided into two divisions.  Division one 
was again based on averages of 165 and above. First place in this division went to Tom 
Brady from Saturday Youth Legends in Massaponax with a handicap series of 759. 
Second place went to Errin Antwine from Liberty Youth Legends Stafford and third 
place to Josh Myles from Massaponax. Division 2 was won by Cody Saunders from 
Massaponax with a handicap series of 741.  Finishing second with an average of 88 

Local Youth Tournaments
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was Chloe Cuff and third went to Tyler Nobles, both are from the Saturday Youth 
Legends Massaponax. For this tournament a total of $448.00 was awarded in SMART 
funds.

The goal of the current youth committee is to continue to have these events for our 
youth to be able to participate in right here within our association as well other 
various state and national events. We also strive to provide training and coaching for 
the development of our bowlers teaching both basic skills as well as encouraging 
sportsmanship and game etiquette. 

Respectfully submitted by:
David Brady
Committee Chair
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In accordance with the scholarship guidelines, all area GFUSBCA youth coaches 
were forwarded scholarship information in December 2009, to distribute to all 
graduating seniors.  The adult scholarship information was posted in the GFUSBCA 
quarterly newsletter, as well as, on the GFUSBCA website.

On Monday, March 8, 2010, the Scholarship Committee, comprised of Brenda 
Chambers, Melinda Reynolds and Adrienne Carrington, reviewed and interviewed 
all prospective candidates.   This year’s 2010 GFUSBCA youth scholarship awards 
were given to Errin Antwine of North Stafford High School and to Brittany 
Robinson from Chancellor High School.   Both recipients receives a $ 250 youth 
scholarship that will be deposited into their USBC Smart Fund account.

The committee also presented its first Adult GFUSBCA Scholarship to Samantha 
Iversen.   Samantha is the recipient of a $ 500 scholarship.  A check in that 
amount will be made payable to “Germanna Community College” on her behalf.

ANNUAL SCHOLARSHIP COMMITTEE REPORT

Respectfully submitted,

Brenda Chambers



UNFINISHED BUSINESS



NEWBUSINESS
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Nominating Report for 2010

Youth Committee approved the following for Youth Director:

The above are nominated for a term of two years.

2010 Virginia State USBC Jamboree: (Fall 2010)
Annual Meeting: (Spring 2011)

2011 USBC Annual Meeting:  Grapevine, TX (June 29 - July 2, 2011)

The above are nominated for a term of one year.

To:  The GFUSBC Officers, Directors and Delegates assembled for the 5th

Annual Meeting at Liberty Center, Massaponax

I have reviewed the qualifications and eligibility of each candidate as a nominee 
as set forth in the Bylaws of the GFUSBCA.  The following candidates are 
presented for consideration:

1st Vice President Bobby K. Phillips Jr
3rd Vice President Terry C. Holloway
Director #1 Denise G. Lanier
Director #3 Patricia A. Jaco

Director #4 None Provided by Youth Committee

VS USBC Delegates (4) Skip Frey, Association Manager
Gerald T. Charlwood, Director
Paul L. Rumbaugh, President
Larry Roath, Director

VS USBC Alternates Peggy Roath
X

USBC Delegates (2) Paul L. Rumbaugh II, President
X

USBC Alternates (2) X
X

Skip Frey, Association Manager
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QUALIFICATIONS OF NOMINEE

1st VICE PRESIDENT

Bobby K. Phillips Jr

3nd VICE PRESIDENT 

Terry C. Holloway

Director #1

Denise G. Lanier

Member: GFUSBC
VS USBC
USBC

Present: Committees
Awards, Chair

Past: GFUSBCA
President, 2005-2007
Committees
GFUSBC Merger Committee (2003-2005)

Member: GFUSBC
VS USBC
USBC

Present: 3rd Vice President
Committees
Ways & Means, Chair
Awards
Lane Certification

Past: NCABA Director, 14 Years
Committee
NCABA Center Rep

Member: GFUSBC
VS USBC
USBC

Present: Participant -- 5th Annual Women’s 
Championship
Participant – 5th Annual Open Championship
Member of two winter leagues

Past: Sec/Treas of 2008-2009 Summer League
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Director #3

Patricia A. Jaco Member: GFUSBC
VS USBC 
USBC

Present: Director #3
Committees
Finance
Legislative

Past: VA Ladies All-Stars Assoc. (Duckpins),
Director
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